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EFAC Board of Directors Candidate Interviews Summary 

 

 

 

Attendees: Dick Presser, Sue Montivoni, Kara Lusby, Sharon Anson (via phone) 

 

Location: Sue Montovani’s home 

 

Purpose: To interview two candidates for the 5
th

 Board member position 

 

The four Board Members held a meeting to interview both Lindsey Grossnickle and John 

Sullivan (separately) as potential candidates for the 5
th

 Board member position.  

 John, a former DNR officer, was the first candidate interviewed 

 Lindsey Grossnickle, a mediator and lawyer in Columbia City, was the second 

candidate interviewed 

 John shared his DNR experience as it pertained to water-related issues and 

dispute-related situations 

 Lindsey shared her experience as a mediator as it pertained to property and 

community-related dispute resolutions 

 All four Board members shared their perspectives on the role and responsibilities 

with the candidates 

 All four Board members asked questions to both candidates 

 Once the interviews were completed, the four Board members discussed the 

candidates 

 Dick Presser and Sue Montivoni indicated that they believed John Sullivan was 

better suited for the 5
th

 Board member position 

 Sharon Anson and Kara Lusby indicated that they felt Lindsey Grossnickle was 

better suited for the 5
th

 Board member position 

 The four Board members agreed to take the decision back to Judge Reed.  Letters 

would be written to the judge by Dick and Sue, as well as by Kara and Sharon 

stating their recommendation for the 5
th

 member. 

 


